

Coastlines

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara & Goleta, California

Volume 30, No.7 January 2019

Important Reminders:

Beginning with the January 10 Guild meeting, **meetings will begin at 6:00 pm**. At 5:00 pm on January 10, a pre-meeting will be held to discuss a future Quilt Show.

January Speaker: Nancy Ota on "Japanese Textiles"

San Clemente quilter Nancy Ota will present a trunk show concentrating on Japanese textiles and how many of those fabrics are made. Her collection consists mainly of Japanese vintage cottons. She is a proud recycler. See her quilts at www.nancyota.com/.



Workshop January 11: "Sashiko"

Nancy will teach a workshop on Friday, January 11 at the Goleta Valley Community Center, from 9am to 3:30pm. The workshop will be on Sashiko, a form of Japanese hand quilting. Sashiko is Nancy's most popular workshop and never fails to fill, perhaps because it doesn't require a sewing machine. This is a hand embroidery technique that can be used in quilts and garments. In class, a small sample will be made, and then you'll have a choice of doing several free patterns as blocks or









working from a purchased pattern. Please bring a check or \$40 cash to sign up at the January meeting. View the supply list on the Guild's website <u>here</u> for more precise information on the workshop.

Coming in February: Honoring the Past

President Debbi Haeberle has a full agenda of activities planned for a very special February meeting; there will be no speaker and no workshop. Watch this space for more info in the February Coastlines.

January Birthdays

Patty Latourell	1st
Marilyn Martin	2nd
Gretchen Beckert	3rd
Mary Ballard	3rd
Diane Haley	4th
Nettie Graham	5th
Jan Inouye	7th
Lynn Manchester	8th
Bee Saunders	10th
Debbie Breyman	12th
Linda Bird	16th
Shelly Dixon	19th
Patti Hunter	20th
Gail Tinsley	23rd
Nancy Bauerle	23rd
Lesley Fagan	24th
Kathryn Draine	24th
Melissa Frolli	27th
Patricia Yamada	29th
Pat Masterson	30th



Refreshments

Refreshments for January will be provided by members with birthdays in November.

Carol Vaughn and Pat Masterson, Refreshments

Newsletter Deadline

Is the Sunday after the Board Meeting to: cqgeditor@gmail.com

Reminder

If you change your address, phone or email address, please notify the Guild at cqginfo@gmail.com.

CQG BOARD

President	Debbi Haeberle
VP Programs	Cathe Hedrick
Treasurer	Joan Watts
Recording Secretary	Sherry Lafler
Corresponding Secretary	Sue Orfila
Speaker Liaison	Carole Kennedy with
	Helmina Schenk
Workshop Coordinators	Margaret Dear with
	Leslie Siemon,
	Penny Valentine
Parliamentarian	Marian Jones
Membership	Annette Goena
Public Relations	Gwynn Hladyniuk

COMMITTEES

Nancy Butterfield
Carol Hart
Mary Ringer, Naomi Hicks
Heather Georgakis
Jacqui Kamlet
Carol Fay, Sue Kadner
Elizabeth Jenquin
Carol Hart and Knotty Threads
Irelle Beatie
VACANT
VACANT
VACANT
Carol Vaughn, Pat Masterson
Isabel Downs
VACANT
Bonnie Barber
Nola Ferguson

Monthly Meeting—2nd Thursday, 6 pm

St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church, 4575 Auhay, SB, CA 93110

Board Meeting— 3rd Thursday, 6:30 pm

Maravilla Craft Room, 5486 Calle Real, SB 93111

Workshops as Scheduled:

Goleta Valley Community Center, 5679 Hollister, Goleta, CA 93117

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc.

PO Box 6341, SB, CA 93160 www.coastalquilters.org

Questions? cgginfo@gmail.com

President's Message

My two sons are grown and married. As young children the "magic" of the holidays excited them with the smell of baking cookies, gathering with friends, creating art and crafts, and taking evening car rides to see the lights on decorated homes. Those same memories continue today. The two boys will phone home for a tasty recipe they thought of preparing for their own dinner while shopping at the market and getting ready to cook dinner for their wives. I officially have a empty nest. I guess I've done my job. Raised two fine men. They still phone home and they will always be "my boys."



No matter how you celebrate, add a happy memory that will bring a smile to you each day.

Happy Holidays and Happy New Year, 2019

Debbi Haeberle, Guild President

P.S. Our Guild holiday dinner was delicious and entertaining. Edalee Keehn won the auction for four passes to the Magic Castle in Hollywood, courtesy of Shawn McMaster, Magician. Congratulations and thank you.

Search for Past Presidents

Hello and Happy New Year! I need current contact information for two former Guild Presidents, Diane Eardley and Barbara Maxwell. Please contact me if you can provide me with an e-mail, phone number and/or address for either of them. Please e-mail or call me (lagoena@gmail.com or leave a message at 805-680-6383), or see me at the check-in table at the January meeting. Thank you.

Annette Goena, Membership Chair

"Please Look, Don't Touch" Challenge

Entries for the 2019 Challenge will be **due at the March meeting**; quilts will be displayed at the April meeting. This challenge will provide a delightful side attraction for future Guild quilt shows, as each participant is asked to create a quilted sign to remind the public not to touch our show quilts. This message can be conveyed by image and/or words (your own, or Guild-provided laser cut/fusible words). These signs will promote the Guild's purpose of teaching quilt history and techniques. Humor is always enjoyed, but entries advancing political opinions **will not be accepted**.

Requirements: **finished size 12" square** with **back label** (at minimum: title and maker's name; details about era and techniques used, as desired); **no hanging sleeve is needed** (will be pinned to drapes). Each member may enter more than one quilt, but will be entitled to only one participation "favor" and only one of her quilts may be recognized as one of the four favorites (highest ballot count will be used). There is still plenty of time to complete an entry. Look through your stash, UFO's and quilting books for inspiration. Questions? Please contact Carol Hart.

Carol Hart, Challenge Chair

Community Quilts Donates to Unity Shoppe

Community Quilts wrapped up 2018 by giving Unity Shoppe these much-appreciated donations:

- 150 cradle kits
- 65 child, lap and bed quilts for the Disaster Service Program
- \$1000 presented by Irelle Beatie at the Annual Telethon, with funds from the Guild's raffle of a donated Featherweight

During the locally-televised Telethon, Barbara Tellefson (a major force behind Unity since the 80's) said many kind words about our Guild and its support for Unity Shoppe, now 101 years old. Unity supports 7 programs: Grocery & Clothing Center; School Clothing & Supplies; Job Smart; Work, Learn & Earn; Santa's Toy Shoppe; Senior Resource Center; and Long-Term Disaster Services & Case Management. From its brochure: "Unity's small staff of 18 works with over 4,000 Community volunteers year-round to provide these programs...to over 20,000 unduplicated and qualified clients with no cost to them." Unity also runs The Gift Shoppe across from the Granada; its proceeds help support Unity's programs. Stop in when you're downtown – there are lots of great things to buy.

Community Quilts will unveil plans for future projects at the January meeting.

Carol Fay and Sue Kadner, Community Quilts





(Left) Irelle Beatie and Barbara Tellefson (Below) Assortment of quilts (Bottom Left) Carol Fay, Barbara Tellefson, and Pat Hitchcock



Road to California Quilt Show

The clock is ticking on your chance to join the Guild's bus trip to the Road to California Quilt Show (Ontario) on January 26, 2019! Ticket prices for members are \$55 in December and \$60 in January; guest tickets are always \$60. Price includes: transportation to/from the show, entrance fee, snacks, and games. We will arrive at the show around 10:00 am and leave for home promptly at 4:00 pm for our return trip. Sign up with Joan Watts.

BUS PICK-UP TIMES (Please be on time! The bus cannot wait; it must stay on schedule.)

6:30 am: SB Airbus Terminal (Park at the Airbus Terminal)6:45 am: St. Andrews Church (Park in Church's back lot)

7:00 am: Casitas Shopping Center, Carpinteria

between Union Bank and Chase Bank (Airbus Stop)

7:30 am: Marriott Hotel, 2055 Harbor Blvd., Ventura



Library News

Check the New Arrivals list and browse our evolving collection, which includes recent donations and new purchases. Due to limited storage space, Sale books will be put out in rotation until the annual Sale in July. Choose a book from any bin for inspiration for the Challenge.



Carol Hart, Librarian

2019 Opportunity Quilt

A small committee has been formed to collect ideas for the 2019 Opportunity Quilt.

If you or your satellite group has any ideas for this quilt, please submit them to Sue Kadner (sgkadner@yahoo.com) by the **January 2019** Guild meeting.

This quilt will be needed no later than July and will be raffled later in the 2019-2020 year. There are no guidelines at this point. We are just looking for great ideas for a wonderful quilt that will be as successful as the last couple of guilts we have offered.

Opportunity Alert: Editor Needed

Interested in being next year's Coastlines editor?

Please contact current editor, Heather Georgakis.

Monthly duties include soliciting and editing articles from Guild officers and committee chairs; it is helpful but not required for the editor to attend board meetings.

The editor is part of a great team including other Guild members who handle the layout, printing, e-delivery and web posting of monthly *Coastlines* content.

The new editor will take over for the July issue (work begins in mid-June); plenty of guidance will be available. If you're looking for a fun way to connect with other Guild members, this is it!



Quilter's Resources

The Creation Station—Fabric and Quilt Shop

Large selection of cotton solids/prints/and flannels. Authorized Janome dealer. 252 East Hwy. 246, Unit A, Buellton, CA 93427 805-693-0174 www.thecreationstation.com

Ranell Hansen—Around the Block Quilting Studio

Custom Machine Quilting, Quilting and Sewing Classes LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com 805-684-7042

Cathe Hedrick—Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats

P.O. Box 91429 Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 805-899-3947 www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com

Nancy King—Santa Barbara Custom Quilting

Many designs to finish your quilts beautifully. Large quilts, get them done! Prompt turnaround. www.sbcustomquilting.com 805-687-2063

Grant House Sewing Machines

New Hours: M-F 10-5:30, Sat. 10-3 336 E. Cota St. Suite B, Santa Barbara, CA 805-962-0929 www.granthousesewingmachines.com ghsewingmachine@gmail.com

Santa Maria Sewing Superstore, Inc.

127 E Main Street Santa Maria, CA 93454 www.santamariasewing.com 805-922-1784

Roxanne's A Wish & A Dream

A whimsical store filled with everything for quilting, knitting, needlework, and gifts. You'll find fabrics, books, yarns and classes, & fun! 919 Maple Ave., Carpentaria, CA 93013 805-566-1250 roxannequilts.com

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats

PO Box 3417 184 Woodchip Circle, Arnold, CA 95223-3417, 1-805-705-5523

Looking for a Satellite Group?

Attention all those who would like to join a satellite group: now that the holiday crazies are over, Isabel Downs will resume work to bring together quilters and groups with openings.

Isabel has all the information needed from the groups but would like all quilters wishing to join a group to email her (ifdowns@gmail.com) the following: name, quilting interests, and preference for meeting time (daytime or evening or weekend).

Isabel Downs, Satellite Group Coordinator



Block of the Month News

The December meeting was magical in so many ways! For Linda Bird it was especially so, as she

was the winner of the wonderful Starry Holiday Sky blocks, bound to be the start of a stellar project in deep blues and gold. Many blocks included a special "magical" center piece in celebration of the season.

Guild History, December 2011: The Starry Holiday Sky block, designed by BoM chairs Carol Hart, Kika Hutchings and Carolyn Rory, was introduced this way: "December skies on a clear night in Santa Barbara are often the most beautiful of the year, setting the scene for our holiday celebrations! Since this is such a busy time of year, we've planned a simple block of squares, triangles and quarter-square triangles. To make it even easier you will only need two scrap fabrics and one background fabric. Have fun creating blocks for this starry, starry night quilt. Hope you win!"

A note about the February BoM pattern: February's block does not appear in this issue. An e-blast will be sent in January when the pattern is posted on the website and printed copies of the pattern will be available at the January meeting.

Nancy Butterfield, Block of the Month Chair



Isabel Downs' Fiber Art at Wildling Museum

Guild member Isabel Downs will be the Featured Local Artist at the Wildling Museum of Art and Nature in Solvang, January 9 through March 20, 2019 (details below). Isabel and her marine biologist husband, Bob Warner, inspiring angel and fact checker, will present a joint artist's talk on **Sunday, February 10 at 3pm** at the museum.

Make it a day in the country - wildflowers on Figueroa Mountain, lunch in Solvang (maybe treat

yourself to some aebleskiver?) and a visit to the museum on February 10 or any other day that works for you.



Nature through the eye of a needle

Isabel Downs Fiber Artist

January 9 - March 30

Wildling Museum of Art & Nature 1511-B Mission Drive Solvang, CA 93463

ifdowns@gmail.com

isabelsquilts.virb.com

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. PO Box 6341 Santa Barbara.



www.coastal quilters.org

CA 93160

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc.

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a non-profit, educational and charitable organization. The purpose of the Guild is to educate its members about the history and preservation of the art form of quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques and improve skills; and to inform the community at large about our quilt making heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each month at: **St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church** 4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 93110

This month's meeting: January 10, 6:00 pm (note <u>new</u> early start time; also 5:00 pm pre-Quilt Show meeting)

Workshop: January 11, 9am-3:30pm, GVCC

Board meeting: January 17

Coastlines deadline: January 26

Next month's meeting: February 14, 6:00 pm

January Meeting Reminders:

- Wear Name Tag
- Bring
 - Block of the Month
 - Money for: Road Bus Trip, Door Prizes, Workshops
 - Due Library books
 - ♦ Treasure Table goodies
 - ♦ Show and Tell
 - Quilts chosen for Road to CA

